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27 February 2020 
 
TfNSW Reference: SYD20/00199/01 
Council Reference: DA2019/1195 
 
The General Manager 
Northern Beaches Council 
Civic Centre, 725 Pittwater Road 
DEE WHY   NSW   2099 
 
 
Attn: Phil Lane 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
SPECIAL EVENT PROPOSED (THE DROP FESTIVAL) – KEIRLE PARK, PITTWATER 
ROAD, MANLY 
 
Reference is made to Council’s correspondence dated 31 October 2019, regarding the 
abovementioned application which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for 
comment in accordance Schedule 3 of State Environmental Planning Policy 
(Infrastructure) 2007. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the development application and raises no objection in principle to 
the proposed development application, subject to the following conditions: 
 

1. The proposed event must gain approval from the Local Traffic Committee, with the 
support of a finalized Special Event Traffic Management Plan (TMP). The TMP 
should include: 
 

i. risk management traffic control (public liability insurance, emergency 
services access to site) 

ii. traffic and transport management (pedestrians, cyclists, parking, public 
transport options, impact on/of public transport, access to site from 
Pittwater Road) 

iii. contingency plans (heavy vehicle impacts, traffic control points, overflow 
parking) 

iv. Traffic Control Plans (ingress and egress in relation to Keirle Park) 
v. impacts on non-event community (patrons of Manly Seniors Centre and 

local residents). 
 

2. All documents produced to support the proposed special event shall be in 
accordance with the Guide to Traffic and Transport Management for Special 
Events 2018. 



 
3. A Road Occupancy Licence (ROL) may need to be obtained from Transport 

Management Centre (TMC) for any activities (including shuttle bus parking and 
movements) that may impact on traffic flows on Pittwater Road during the special 
event. The applicant should contact TMC regarding this matter. 

 
If you have any further questions, Ahsanul Amin, Land Use Planner, would be pleased to 
take your call on (02) 8849 2762 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. 
I hope this has been of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Malgy Coman  
A/Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 
 


